MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: October 11, 2016

Time:   6:30 p.m.
Location: 3240 Masters Point
Call to Order
· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Jim McKay, Dineen Lavelle, Bart Keller, Jamie Hahl
· Committee Chairs Present:  Don Jones   
· Residents in Attendance:   
· Acceptance of September Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report – Foreclosure assessment being completed on Masters Lane property
Treasurer's Report
Jim reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Jim McKay.   The financial report was approved.
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	September 2016

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$114,406.78
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$64,406.78
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 120.69  

	LCM
	
	$ 400.00 

	Legal Services
	
	  

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	  

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 3,443.10 

	Utility - Electric
	
	$ 106.65 

	Landscape Maintenance
	
	$ 4,232.65   

	Snow Removal
	
	  

	Social Events
	
	 

	Total Major Expenses
	
	$ 8,303.09 


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Jim McKay’s term will be expiring in December 2016. Jim McKay has decided to not run again for the Board. All officers including President, Secretary, Treasurer and Vice President and all Committee Chairman need to be elected and appointed at the January meeting by the Board. 
The board worked on a proposed budget for 2017. This budget will be presented in our annual meeting. 

Reports

Landscaping Committee 
The community sprinkler system is blown out and winterized as of 9/24/16. We cut it off early in an effort to address the higher water bills mid summer. We should see a credit this month from Brightview for the emergency call last month when they came out and turned off the wrong zones. Brightview was directed to cease with any further native mows this season. We had 2 done and should expect a credit back for the other two in the contract .
We are on bi-weekly mowing now through the end of the contract period and have 1-2 leaf clean ups before winter weather permitting.
Architectural Control Committee

Just a reminder to please respect your neighbors when working on and/or having work done on your property. Please make sure your pets respect your neighbors as well.
There is a missing “E” on our front sign to Masters Club. The board received a quote to replace the “E” on the main entrance. Jim will follow up on the installation. 
Fence Committee
Nothing new to report. 
Golf Course Update

Nothing new to report. 

Social Committee
Our Annual Christmas Party will be held at The Feindt Residence , 3012 Masters Point. The tentative date is Sunday, December 4th. The social committee has a meeting November 2nd. 
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Our contract for plowing this winter has been renewed with Quality Sprinkler. They take care of our sidewalks and around the mail boxes.
The annual meeting will be held on Monday, December 5th at the Library, Bank Room West at 7:00.
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: November 7, 2016, 6:30 PM at the Zucco residence, 2908 Masters Court
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
